
Burlington Town Council 

November 10, 2015 

 

 

The Burlington Town Council held a regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, November 10, 2015 @ 

7:00pm in Town Hall with Council’s Stan Moore, Teddy Huffer, Steve Michael; Clerk-Treasurer Karen 

Dinger; Town Marshal Jill Hammond; Town Attorney Justin Alter; and Public Works Commissioner 

Steve Stout present.  

 

Guests Present are: Susan Scholl, Chris Dyer, Julia Leahy, and Mike Mann 

 

Council President Moore opens the meeting at 7 p.m.    

 

Town Business 

 

C/T Dinger presents minutes from last month’s meeting.  Huffer moves to approve minutes as presented.  

Michael 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 

 

C/T Dinger presents claims from 10/14/15-11/10/15 for Town and Wastewater.  Huffer motions to pay 

claims as presented.  Michael 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 

 

Carroll County Chamber of Commerce Executive Director, Julia Leahy, presents information and a 

letter from the Chamber regarding changes in appropriation from the county and a request for an 

increase in funding in 2016.  Moore makes a motion to table this until the December meeting.  Huffer 

2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 

 

Town Marshal Hammond presents monthly marshal and deputy marshal reports.  Huffer moves to 

approve reports as presented.  Michael 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 

 

Town Marshal Hammond requests the council to upgrade the Tazer and handgun for the police 

department.  Moore asks for prices and requests Dinger to look at available funds. 

 

Park Superintendent, Mike Mann gives an update on the park.  He states that new dog park equipment 

will be installed in the spring.  There is an area K-9 officer who comes here to train.  He states that the 

new veteran memorial at the park is a great asset to the park and looks very nice. 

 

Vice-President Huffer gives an update on the park board.  The board is looking to re-roof the Kirkendall 

Shelter and is getting bids. 

 

Old Business 

 

C/T Dinger presents Ordinance 2015-7 as drafted by Attorney Alter.  Ordinance title 2015-7 is read, “An 

Ordinance Repealing and Licensing the Conduct of Certain Activities within the Town of Burlington.”  

Michael motions to adopt Ordinance 2015-7, Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed.  Ordinance will be 

published in the newspaper. 

 

The animal ordinance draft is discussed.  Moore makes a motion to table the animal ordinance, Michael 

2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 

 



Discussion on the firearms ordinance draft.  Huffer makes a motion to table the Firearm Gun and Bow 

Ordinance.  Moore 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 

 

New Business 

 

It is noted that Art in the Park is being held on Friday, November 13.  The Burlington Christmas Walk is 

Saturday, December 5. 

 

Steve Michael gives an update on the Family Health Clinic.  He states that demo has begun. 

 

Public Works Commissioner, Steve Stout, gives an update.  He is preparing for winter.  Oil will be 

changed in the ToolCat.  Ice melt that works to 35 below will be on hand to use this winter.  He also 

notes that they have picked up a lot of leaves. 

 

Vice-President Huffer requests to go to the Carroll County Commissioners to request changing incorrect 

addressed on West Third Street.  Moore makes a motion to allow Huffer to represent the council.  

Michael 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 

 

Michael motions to adjourn.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

________________________                    ________________________________ 

Stan Moore, President                             ATTEST: 

      Karen Dinger, Clerk-Treasurer 

 


